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To the City Clerk:

Please add my comments to the agenda for the April 16, 2018 Board of Health meeting on item 2018.HL26.1, Re-affirming City of Toronto as a Nuclear Weapons-Free Zone

I understand that my comments and the personal information in this email will form part of the public record and that my name will be listed as a correspondent on agendas and minutes of City Council or its committees. Also, I understand that agendas and minutes are posted online and my name may be indexed by search engines like Google.

Comments: 
How could anyone NOT consider nuclear weapons a public health issue?  The continuing — even mounting — risk of actual warfare is incomparably greater than any other existential threat to humankind. Most of the current nuclear powers are apparently ruled by lunatics who threaten each other as a way to make their countries safe. There is no safety in nuclear weapons, and indeed there is a potential for all civilization to be eradicated, either by escalating threats or by accidents.  These weapons are set on hair-trigger alert to be fired on warning, and the warnings are often mistaken.  Worse yet, al-Qaeda and even ISIS are known to be developing nuclear weapons which they will use for no reason excapt to satisfy the aspiration of suicide bombers to take the largest number of possible victims with him to heaven. 

Only the abolition of nuclear weapons and the disposal of nuclear waste in secure locations, carefully monitored, can protect humankind from these terrible prospects.

I am a retired sociology professor from University of Toronto, where I ran a peace and conflict studies program for 14 years until retiring twenty years ago.  I have edited Peace Magazine since 1983, have served five years as president of Science for Peace and three years on the steering committee of the International Peace Bureau, the oldest and most distinguished international peace organization in the world. It received the Nobel Peace Prize in 1901.  Peace research is my life.  I am 86 years old now and must retire soon, but I want my successors to enjoy this kind of work as much as I have. Fortunately, the population of Canada supports peace.  By my most recent count of all the world-wide polls taken during the past 30 years, about 88 percent of the Canadian population want nuclear weapons to be abolished. If Canada is a democracy, why has this not happened? Answer: Because Canada belongs to NATO, and NATO has declared its intention to continue relying on nuclear weapons for security. 

Canada could insist that NATO take a different course. In fact, the US population could also insist on the same thing, since they too want nuclear abolition. They don’t do so because it’s not fashionable, apparently.  People want things without demanding them.  Now it is time to demand!

Only cities are apparently able to take the lead in excluding nuclear weapons from their zones. Mayors all around the world are united in this project. Toronto should take the lead. 
Please enact this reasonable policy. 

Yours truly,


Metta Spencer
Emeritus professor of sociology, U of Toronto
Past President, Science for Peace
Editor, Peace Magazine
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